
Report of Alumni Association activities 2011-12

The annual General Body meeting was conducted in college on 26-01-2011. Following are the office 
bearers

President     Dr K.Vijayakumar ( 84 PE), Principal
Vice President 1. Er.  K.V. Krishnadas (62 CE): 

2. Prof. P.A. Mercy (80 EEE)
Secretary     Prof.T. Krishnakumar (82ME) 
Joint Secretary 1. Er. K.V. Baby (70 ME) 

2. Dr. Sumam Sajikumar ( 87 CE)
Treasurer     Mr. A.M. Manilal ( 2001 ChE) 
Members:-
1 Er M Padmanabhan, ( 62 EE ) 8 Prof. M. Parameswaran ( 84 ME ) 
2 Er. Jose Anto (70 ME) 9 Dr. M. Nandakumar (85 EEE)
3 Er. C.G. Ravindranathan (72 CE) 10 Dr K R Jayadevan ( 86 ME) 
4 Er. C.C. Jose (77 CE) 11 Prof. K.V. Manoj Kumar (88 CSE)  
5 Prof. K. Vijayan Raja ( 77 ME) 12 Prof. Anitha P. H (86 CE) 
6 Dr. R. Jayachandran (77 ChE) 13 Dr Sheeba V S ( HOD ECE) 
7 Er. P. Krishnakumar (83 ME) 14 Er. Latha K. N. ( 91 ECE) 

Golden Jubilee of Graduation of the 1st batch celebrated in college with a one day function. Former 
faculty members of 1962, family members of the first batch, executive members of the Alumni and 
heads of departments participated. The batch contributed Rs 3,23,000 to GEcT SAFE. This includes 
Rs 1,10,000 from the 1st couple among the GECT graduates, Er V N Sreedharan Nair and Er Sarojini 
Appissi.

Silver Jubilee of Graduation of the 1981 86 batch celebrated on 14th Aug 2011 with a one day function 
in college. The batch contributed Rs 8,05,000 to the GEcT SAFE. This is the biggest contribution so far 
from a batch.
The ME and PE branch of 1980-85 batch donated Rs 1,75,000 and the EE branch donated rs 75,000 to 
SAFE.
The chennai chapter donated Rs 75,000 to SAFE.
The contributions to SAFE has reached Rs 22,42,772. Rs 19,50,000 out of this is maintained as FD at 
SBT cherur. A 10 member committee to select the students has been constituted. The first lot of help 
will be distributed in Feb 2012 to 15 students. 

The graduation day of the 2011 batch celebrated in college in June 2011. The address book of this batch 
was prepared by Alumni Association. 
Reunion  of  the  1981 batch  Electrical  engineering  was  conducted  in  college  on  30-07-2011.  They 
contributed Rs 50,000 to SAFE. Reunion of the 1991 batch was conducted on 14-08-2011.
The  college  magazines  are  being  digitized.  The  first  lot  containing  10  magazines  were  given  as 
memento to the 1962 batch on their golden jubilee of Graduation.
TRACE, UAE contributed Rs 1,50,000 for beautification of the college campus. Using this a mural 
painting of Er Visweswaraya was painted on the Eastern Amphi wall  by a group of students. The 
protection bank around the 'Mavinchodu ' and the tree planted by the 62 batch near the eastern amphi  
theater, to commemorate their golden jubilee were sponsored by TRACE. Waterproofing of the terrace 
of the main building and landscaping of the front of the main building also were sponsored by TRACE.
The I S O preparation work is nearing completion. Under the guidance of Er C G Subramanian of 83 
batch ME, 2 internal audits were conducted. The external audit is planned in April 2012.



The accreditation by NBA was conducted in college in the Civil, Mechanical, Electrical and Chemical 
engg departments in Nov 2011. This was well supported by the Alumni Association. 
The Caution deposit of the 2009 batch was released from office. 50 % of the amount collected from the 
2008  and  2009  batches  were  distributed  to  each  department  to  help  the  accreditation  work.  The 
Association also fixed Quality policy boards in different parts of the Main building and Department 
buildings. 
The college has become an institutional member of IE(I)  with the help of Alumni association and 
Parent Teacher Association.
Accreditation by IE(I) was also conducted in Dec 2011 to confirm the institutional membership. A 
team of Faulty from PSG college, Coimbatore visited the campus.

B2C programs were conducted in Civil, Mechanical, Chemical and Electrical engineering Departments.
Alumni Association also helped to promote the Placement activities of the college. 

The Alumni association is preparing the student verification request by companies with help from  the 
college office and departments to confirm the qualification of students. 96 verification reports  were 
sent  this  year.   Out  of  the  total  amount  received  so  far,  50  % of  the  fee  is  distributed  to  each  
department. 
The Trichur Chapter of Alumni who are members of TMA conducted a caliber up gradation  program 
from in Feb 2011 for 30 Final year students. The Placement cell helped to  orgasnise the program.
The Alumni association supported  to conduct the  C P Ayyappan memorial Hockey tournament in 
February 2011.

GECT secured 3 First, Second and Third ranks in the 2009 B Tech results of Calicut University and the 
First 3 ranks in B Arch 2010. Including them, 22 students of GECT who are rank holders of Calicut 
University B Tech 2009 and B Arch 2010 were felicitated during the Graduation day of 2011.

The Financial help from following chapters/Groups/Alumnus were given during the year.

Bahrain chapter of Alumni     Rs 36000
TECMEC 83 Financial help   Rs 30000 ( Final contribution to the present group)
CSE 92 batch Financial help  Rs 16000 ( to 4 students of CSE branch)
Mr V P Varghese of 82 ME to  2 students Rs 5000  each

The progress of these students is monitored and is satisfactory.

Following Endowments were distributed

Prof T V Sivakumar Endowment ( Civil Engineering Dept), 2010 and 2011
Prof Rani Thomas Endowment ( Civil Engineering Dept), 2010 and 2011

Conducted 6 executive committee meetings.

As the Secretary of the association I wish to express my gratitude to the members of the committee,  
Members of the Alumni, The faculty and students Parent Teacher Association and other well  wishers 
of the college for the support given to the activities of the association.

Prof T Krishnakumar 25-01-2012
Secretary


